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Dear Ramola D
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000
 
Thank you for your request for information received on 03 July 2019
 
This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Section 1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 provides two distinct but 
related rights of access to information which impose corresponding duties on 
public authorities. These are:

• The duty to inform the applicant whether or not information is held by the 
authority and, if so,

• The duty to communicate that information to the applicant.

Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 requires the London Borough 
of Redbridge, when refusing to provide such information (because the 
information is exempt within the provisions of the Act) to provide you, the 
applicant, with a Notice which: 

1. a) states the fact that an exemption has been applied
2. b) specifies the exemption in question, and
3. c) states why the exemption applies (if that would not otherwise be apparent)

Request
I am writing to express my grave concern about the egregiously wrongful sectioning attempt 
made on Equity Lawyer Mr. Edward Ellis on 26 June 2019, which was preceded and 
succeeded by other wrongful Mental Health sectioning attempts, as Ms. Neelu Berry has 
noted below, and as reported in my coverage on this very distressing matter over the 
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weekend: Community Care or Deranged 'Mental Health Team'? UK Police Carry Taser Into 
Home Break-In to Attack Whistleblower Patient with Kidney Failure Egregious Sectioning and 
Kidnap Attempts on Equity Lawyer Edward Ellis As the Completing Mass Corruption Remedy 
Process Exposes Pervasive Crime & Corruption in UK Courts, Police Departments, and 
Hospitals from Ms. Berry: 

Attempt 1. On 17th June 2019, a phone call was received from a Redbridge Mental Health 
Team offering their services, which were declined by Mr Ellis 

Attempt 2. On 18th June 2019, at 9.45 am, an unannounced Mental Health Home Sectioning 
Fraud Attempt was made by a Team of 3 at the new home of Mr. Edward William Ellis. 

Attempt 3. On 19th June 2019, at 9.45 am, a second failed Home attempt was made with a 
Team of 4. 

Attempt 4. On 19th June at 3pm, an attempt was made by a Nephrologist, Dr. Lever at 
Queens Hospital, Romford Essex, on grounds that there was an earlier Mental Health Fraud 
by Nephrologist of Brighton and Sussex University Hospitals NHS Trust, namely Nephrologist 
Dr. Adam MacDiarmaid-Gordon, who has failed to provide Dialysis without follow-up of the 
Fistula left in place for 7 months, causing the blood to bypass the lungs and kidneys, causing 
weight loss, infections, hayfever, heart enlargement, concealing a slow tortuous death. 

Attempt 5. A Phone call was received from the Mental Health Team at 5pm on 19th June 
2019 to attempt to kidnap Mr Ellis. 

Attempt 6. Mental Health Fraud Kill Attempt on Edward Ellis 26th June at 450 New North 
Road Hainault Essex IG6 3EB (Attempt 6 involves the Policeman with Taser, remarked in my 
articles linked above, and the subject of my concern in this letter.) 

Attempt 7. I understand there was another sectioning attempt after 26 June made at a 
previous home of Mr. Ellis's in Brighton, at 7:30 am on 28 June when a warrant officer from 
Excel Enforcement on behalf of Brighton Hospital knocked and made enquiries about Mr. 
Ellis. 

I have written to the Press Offices at Redbridge Council and at the Care Quality Commission 
asking for more information on this matter (of the 26 June 2019 break-in and arrest attempt), 
and await their response in order to report further to the public all 
facets of this extremely troubling case which essentially looks to all educated observers as 
unethical, unwarranted, and an ongoing crime against humanity. My Request for Information, 
which includes Ms. Neelu Berry's complaint to the Care Quality Commission, 
is enclosed for your review. 

We are unable to provide a response as this relates to a matter of personal care 
and treatment that falls outside of the FOI process. If Mr Ellis wishes to complain 
about his treatment he can do so by contacting the NELFT complaints team at 
nelftcomplaints@nhs.net 

We are withholding that information since we consider that the 
following exemption applies Section 40(2) as below:
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The information is exempt from disclosure under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of 
Information Act (FoIA).  The information is personal data as defined by the Data 
Protection Act 1998 (DPA). As it is information about someone else I’m unable to 
give this to you; release of this information would constitute a breach of Principle 
1 of the DPA. Principle 1 states that personal data shall be processed (used) fairly 
and lawfully and, in particular, shall not be used unless at least one of the 
conditions in Schedule 2 of the DPA is met; in this case none of those conditions 
have been met. This response therefore acts as a refusal notice under section 17 
of the FoIA. 

Please quote the reference number 6112065 in any future communications.

Although the London Borough of Redbridge has considered your request strictly 
in accordance with the Act, if any or all of the information provided is to be 
published or broadcast, we would like the opportunity to comment on the 
information provided, in so far as that publication or broadcast refers to, or in any 
way identifies, the London Borough of Redbridge before the information is 
published or broadcast.   The London Borough of Redbridge’s Press Office can be 
contacted on pressoffice@redbridge.gov.uk.  

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome or the handling of your request, you have 
the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be 
submitted within 20 working days of the date of receipt of the response to your 
original email or letter and should be addressed to:

Information Officer, 7th Floor (front), Lynton House, High Road, Ilford, IG1 1NY or 
sent to icw.information@redbridge.gov.uk 

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council’s response after the internal review 
you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 01625 545 700 
Website: www.ico.gov.uk

  
 
Yours faithfully
 
 
Jackie Riviere 
Information Requests & Compliance Team
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